
GROVE CITY COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

TUESDAY JANUARY 21, 2025 
4:30PM 

MINUTES 

 

The Grove City Council met in regular session on Tuesday January 21, 2025 at 4:30 PM with Mayor 

Ed Trumbull presiding. Members present were Marty Dyer and Ivan Devitt. Members Steven 

Thomas and Andy Stewart were absent. Also present was City Manager, Debbie Bottoroff; Public 

Works Director, Deric Douthit; City Treasurer, Lisa Allred; Convention and Tourism Director, Brent 

Malone; and Human Resources Director, Kristi Ford. City Attorney, Darren Cook and Municipal 

Clerk, Laura Davila were absent.  

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

None.  

AGENDA ITEMS: 

Devitt made the motion to approve the Minutes from the January 7, 2025, Regular Meeting. 

Seconded by Dyer. AYE: Dyer, Devitt, Trumbull. NAY: None. Motion Carried. 

Devitt made the motion to approve the Purchase Order Register. Seconded by Dyer. AYE: Dyer, 

Devitt, Trumbull. NAY: None. Motion Carried. 

Devitt made the motion to approve of a Resolution giving notification to the public of the December 

2024 Supplement No. S-9 to the City of Grove’s Code of Ordinances. Seconded by Dyer. AYE: Dyer, 

Devitt, Trumbull. NAY: None. Motion Carried.  

Devitt made the motion to Schedule the 2025 Annual City-Wide Spring Clean-up for April 14-18, 

2025, and the HHW and E-Waste Disposal One-Day Event for April 19, 2025. Seconded by Dyer. AYE: 

Dyer, Devitt, Trumbull. NAY: None. Motion Carried. 

Trumbull made the announcement that there will be no Discussion and/or Action with Respect to 

the Approval of Grove Municipal Airport Managing Authority Five-Year CIP Plan. 

STAFF REPORTS: 

Bottoroff reported that City Attorney, Darren Cook, reported that at the OWRB meeting today the 

loan was approved for the Screw Press and that Aston York, Plant Superintendent was present and 

did an excellent job answering questions and representing Grove. 

Bottoroff also reported that there is the most recent time frame for the Public Safety Facilities.  

Douthit reported that there are a few things to touch up on the Drainage ditch near T.H. Rogers, and 

it should be completed by tomorrow afternoon. 

Malone reported that they currently have the concert series, and that the final concert is on 

Saturday.  

WARD REPORTS:  



Devitt thanked Deric and his department crews for getting the turn signal light at 3rd and Main. 

At 4:41 PM Devitt made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dyer. AYE: Dyer, Devitt, 

Trumbull. NAY: None. Motion Carried.   


